
 

 

Proposed Marlborough Environment Plan – Variations 2 and 3 

Minute of the Hearing Panel  

Minute 5 

The Hearings Panel heard submitters to PMEP Variation 2 and 3 at a hearing conducted in the 

Council Chambers on 28 and 29 February 2024.  

At the conclusion of hearing evidence from the submitters, the Section 42 Report Writers provided a 

brief verbal right of reply, but also requested additional time to complete a written right of reply. 

They did so in order to reflect on the matters raised by submitters and provide a considered 

response. There were also a number of matters that the Panel sought further information on during 

the course of the hearing.  

The Panel considered this a reasonable request in the circumstances. This minute formalises our 

verbal approval of the request for additional time at the hearing and sets a deadline on 1 pm 

Monday 18 March for receipt of the written right of reply.  

On receipt, the written right of reply will be posted on the Variation 2 Portal: 

https://eservices.marlborough.govt.nz/programmes/ListProgrammeEvents?id=4250856. We 

encourage submitters that have an interest in the right of reply to monitor the portal at that time. 

 
 
Dated 7 March2024 
 

 

Councillor Barbara Faulls 

Chair of the PMEP Variation 2 and 3 Hearing Panel 


